
 

 

Sharing of Draft Report:“Review of Early Warning System Study and 

Developing Action Plan to Strengthen the Last Mile Connectivity of 

Cuttack City“ 08.05.2017 at 10.30am ,CMC 
A city level consultation was held on 

08.05.2017 under the Chairmanship of Mayor 

Smt. Meenakashee Behera for the “ Sharing of 

the Draft Report for the Reviewing of Early 

Warning System  of Cuttack City and 

Developing Action Plan for the Last Mile 

Connectivity “.The Consultation was attended 

by the City Level Officials, CMC Officials, 

Chairperson of the Standing Committee of PW 

and  OSDMA & UNDP as State Level Stakeholders. The Early Warning System Review was 

taken up under the GoI-UNDP-USAID supported project and  was assigned to Taru Leading 

Edge , a national level Research Organisation. Lalit Dashora and Mahesh Rajsekhar of Taru 

Leading Edge share the draft report. Dr. Kamal Lochan Mishra, CGM,OSDMA,Ms. Abha 

Mishra,Sttae Head ,UNDP and Ms. Seema Mohanty, SPO,UNDP were present and contributed 

to the sharing of draft report. Various suggestions are came up from Health Section, Engineering, 

Slum Improvement and UNDP. At the end of 

the session Dr. Kamal Lochan Mishra, CGM, 

OSDMA,Bhubaneswar suggested few points 

to Taru Leading Edge to make the report much 

more useful for City Perspectives. He 

suggested some of the recommendations on 

the indicators on the basis on which the report 

was analysed. The sharing Meeting was 

facilitated by Ms.Sarita 

Dhanwar,Dy.Commissioner and Nodal Officer,CMC and co-ordinated by Sri Pradipta Kumar 

Mohanty,CPC,UNDP. At the end of the meeting Mayor summed up the sharing of the report and 

suggested for the development of the practicable one for effective implementation. Sri Suman 

Behera, Addl. Commissioner, CMC gave Vote of Thanks to the participants to make the sharing 

session an effective one. 


